
______________________________________________________________________________ 

The location of this meeting is handicap accessible, and reasonable accommodations will be provided to 
persons requiring assistance.  If you have a special accommodation need, please contact the Newton ADA 
Coordinator Trisha Guditz, 617-796-1156, via email at TGuditz@newtonma.gov or via TDD/TTY at 
(617) 796-1089 at least two days in advance of the meeting date. 

CITY OF NEWTON 
 

IN BOARD OF ALDERMEN 
 

FINANCE COMMITTEE AGENDA 
 

MONDAY, OCTOBER 22, 2012 
 

7 PM 
Room 222 
 
ITEMS SCHEDULED FOR DISCUSSION: 

REFERRED TO PUBLIC FACILITIES AND FINANCE COMMITTEES 
#319-12 ALD. FULLER, LAPPIN AND SALVUCCI requesting a discussion of the 

benefits and drawbacks of using a Construction Manager at Risk and the most 
effective ways of managing construction and controlling costs.  [10/02/12 @ 
10:57 AM] 

 
#318-12 HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting authorization to expend seventy thousand 

dollars ($70,000), which represents the first year of a five-year, $350,000 
reimbursement grant from the United States Food and Drug Administration for 
the purpose of strengthening, standardizing, and documenting food safety 
inspection and community outreach activities of the Health and Human Services 
Department.  [10/09/12] 

 
#304-12 HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting authorization to expend up to fifty 

thousand dollars ($50,000) in gifts for the purpose of furthering the ideals of the 
Commission on Disabilities.  [09/24/12 @5:48 PM] 

 
REFERRED TO PUBLIC FACILITIES AND FINANCE COMMITTEES 

#321-12 HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting authorization to appropriate the sum of 
six hundred ninety-five thousand five hundred fifty-eight dollars ($695,558) from 
bonded indebtedness for the purpose of completing design services through the 
construction administration phase of the Carr School Building renovation project.  
[10/09/12 @ 2:37 PM] 

 PUBLIC FACILITIES APPROVED 7-0 on 10/17/12 
 

REFERRED TO PUBLIC FACILITIES AND FINANCE COMMITTEES 
#54-12 ALD. SALVUCCI, BLAZAR AND FULLER requesting the creation of a 

revolving fund into which 50% of all betterment income shall be deposited to be 
used exclusively for individual requests for betterments.  [02/02/12 @ 10:21 AM] 

 PUBLIC FACILITIES APPROVED 6-0-1 (Crossley abstaining) on 10/17/12 
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ITEMS NOT SCHEDULED FOR DISCUSSION: 

REFERRED TO FINANCE AND APPROPRIATE COMMITTEES 
#322-12 HIS HONOR THE MAYOR submitting the FY14-FY18 Capital Improvement 

Program pursuant to section 5-3 of the Newton City Charter.  [10/09/12 @ 2:38 
PM]  

 
REFERRED TO PUBLIC FACILITIES AND FINANCE COMMITTEES 

#320-12 ALD. SALVUCCI AND GENTILE requesting a discussion with the Engineering 
Division of the Public Works Department regarding the billing and collecting of 
street opening permit fees.  [09/28/12 @ 10:28 AM] 

 
#317-12 HIS HONOR THE MAYOR submitting the FY14 - FY18 Five-Year Financial 

Forecast for Board of Aldermen review/acceptance.  [10/09/12 @ 2:38 PM] 
 

#303-12 HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting authorization to expend a State 
Brownfields Program Reimburseable Grant in the amount of twenty-two thousand 
one hundred fifty eight dollars ($22,158) and authorization to transfer the sum of 
twenty-two thousand one hundred fifty-eight dollars ($22,158) from Budget 
Reserve for the purpose of purchasing environmental insurance to support the 
creation of a multi-purpose recreational pathway through a 99-year lease between 
the City and the Massachusetts Bay Transportation Authority (MBTA) for an 
unused MBTA Right of Way parallel to Needham Street.  [09/24/12 @ 5:00 PM] 

 
REFERRED TO PUBLIC SAFETY/TRANSPORTATION & FINANCE COMMITTEES 

#281-12 HARRY SANDERS requesting creation of an ordinance to allow pawnbrokers in 
the City of Newton pursuant to G.L. c. 140  section 70 with potential for non-
fixed location of business.  Secured property storage would not entail retail walk-
in; model would entail possible satellite locations enabling the possibility of 
integrating Newton students. [08-31-12 @12:25 PM]  

 
#280-12 ALD. CROSSLEY, ALBRIGHT, JOHNSON & MERRILL requesting that (A) 

the City accept G.L. c. 59 section 5N of the Acts of 2012 and (B) create an 
ordinance establishing a program to allow veterans to volunteer to provide 
services in exchange for a reduction in real property tax obligation. [09-10-12 @ 
6:44 PM] 

 
REFERRED TO FINANCE AND APPROPRIATE COMMITTEES 

#257-12 RECODIFICATION COMMITTEE recommending (1) review of the Fees, Civil 
Fines/Non-Criminal Disposition contained in Chapter 17 LICENSING AND 
PERMITS GENERALLY and Chapter 20 CIVIL FINES/NON-CRIMINAL 
DISPOSITION CIVIL FINES to ensure they are in accordance with what is being 
charged and (2) review of the acceptance of G.L. c. 40 §22F, accepted on July 9, 
2001, which allows certain municipal boards and officers to fix reasonable fees for 
the issuance of certain licenses, permits, or certificates.  
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REFERRED TO PROG & SERV, PUB. FAC., ZAP, AND FINANCE COMMITTEES 
#256-12 ALD. HESS-MAHAN, SANGIOLO & SWISTON proposing and ordinance 

promoting economic development and the mobile food truck industry in the City of 
Newton. [08/06/12 @4:46 PM] 

 
REFERRED TO PROGRAMS & SERVICES AND FINANCE COMMITTEES 

#254-12 ALD. HESS-MAHAN, SANGIOLO, DANBERG, KALIS, CROSSLEY 
proposing an ordinance relating to plastic bag reduction that would add a fee to 
single-use plastic and paper bags that are not at least 40% post-consumer 
recycled content, at certain retail establishments in Newton. [07/18/12 @4:34 
PM] 

 
#248-12 RECODIFICATION COMMITTEE recommending that ARTICLE IV. 

PURCHASES AND CONTRACTS, Secs. 2-182 through 2-205, be amended to 
make it consistent with state law. 

 
#247-12 RECODIFICATION COMMITTEE recommending that Chapter 18 MEMORIAL 

FUNDS AND TRUSTS be reviewed relative to the consequences and practices of 
special legislation passed by the General Court in 2007, Chapter 75 of the Acts of 
2007, in which the City sought and was granted an exemption from G.L. Chapter 
44 §54, which intent was to allow the City greater flexibility in terms of 
investments.  

 
REFERRED TO PROGRAMS & SERVICES AND FINANCE COMMITTEES 

#185-12 ALD. BAKER, BLAZAR, SANGIOLO, LINSKY, ALBRIGHT & DANBERG 
requesting that the Board of Aldermen adopt a RESOLUTION to His Honor the 
Mayor asking that, when the Mayor seeks future Board approval for bonding the 
cost of additional capital facilities or equipment for the schools, he include in that 
funding request, as well as in the city-wide Capital Improvement Plan, the 
estimated costs needed for funding the capital technology needs of the Newton 
Schools, including the appropriate portions of the estimated project costs of the 
School Committee's three-year district-wide technology plan not anticipated to be 
funded by the Information Technology Department budget; the anticipated 
technology grants from Boston College for the elementary schools; and/or 
estimated revenue from the E-rate Technology Reimbursement Program.  
[06/11/12 @ 11:23 PM] 

 
#102-12 HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting authorization to appropriate the sum of 

five hundred thousand dollars ($500,000) from cable contract receipts for the 
purpose of constructing Phase I of III to connect all city facilities with high-speed 
fiber infrastructure for continued reliance on the IT network.  [04-09-12 @ 3:40 
PM] 
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REFERRED TO PROGRAMS & SERVICES AND FINANCE COMMITTEES 
#39-12 HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting authorization to establish a revolving 

account with an annual expenditure limit of $2,000,000 for the purpose of 
receiving funds collected by the Newton Schools Foundation in connection with 
the sale of naming rights for Newton Public School buildings and facilities and to 
be distributed for the sole purpose of public school education technology and 
curriculum purposes.  [01/30/12 @ 4:18 PM] 

 
 REFERRED TO PUBLIC FACILITIES AND FINANCE COMMITTEES 
#383-11(4) HIS HONOR THE MAYOR recommending that Section 29-80 (b)(1) of the City 

of Newton Revised Ordinances, 2007 be amended by revising the stormwater 
rates as follows:  single-family residences $25 per year, two-family residences 
$37.50 per year, and multi-family (3 units or more), commercial, industrial, and 
institutional properties (to include non-profits) would be charged at a rate of $25 
per Equivalent Residential Unit of 2,600 square feet of impervious surface on the 
property to take effect on July 1, 2012. [04-09-12 @ 2:39 PM] 

 
#140-11 ALD. HESS-MAHAN requesting acceptance of MGL Chapter 59 §5c which 

allows communities to shift the tax burden away from homeowners who live in 
lower than average valued single and multi-family homes to owners of higher 
valued homes, second homes, and most apartment buildings.  {04-15-11 @ 3:07 
PM] 

 
REFERRED TO PROG & SERV, PUB FACIL. & FINANCE COMMITTEES 

#130-11 PAUL COLETTI, ALD. SANGIOLO, DANBERG, & JOHNSON  
requesting Home Rule Legislation to create a Capital Preservation Fund for the 
City of Newton modeled on the Community Preservation Fund to address the 
capital needs of the City.  [04/11/11 @9:42 PM] 
PUBLIC FACILITIES NO ACTION NECESSARY 6-0 (Lennon not voting) 
on 10/18/11 

 PROGRAMS & SERVICES APPROVED 5-0-3 (Fischman, Baker, Blazar 
abstaining) on 03/21/12 

 
#130-11(A) PROGRAMS & SERVICES COMMITTEE requesting the Finance Committee 

review alternate proposed Home Rule Legislation language related to the creation 
of a Capital Preservation Fund.  
PROGRAMS & SERVICES APPROVED & REFERRED TO FINANCE 7-

 0-1 (Blazar abstaining) on 03/21/12 
 

REFERRED TO PUBLIC SAFETY&TRANS & FINANCE COMMITTEES 
#363-10(2) ALD. ALBRIGHT proposing a trial of parking meter free Saturdays between 

Thanksgiving and New Year for the shopping areas to support shopping at local 
businesses in Newton. [02-10-12 @9:13 AM] 
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REFERRED TO PUBLIC FACILITIES AND FINANCE COMMITTEES 
#311-10(A) HIS HONOR THE MAYOR requesting an appropriation in the amount of three 

million three hundred thirty-five thousand dollars ($3,035,000) from bonded 
indebtedness for the purpose of funding the FY 2011 Capital Improvement Plan 
projects as follows:  [11/29/ 10 @ 3:23 PM] 
Architectural Design and Engineering/ Next Scheduled Fire Station $400,000 

A-2 - HELD 6-0 $270,000 for final design bidding and construction admin on 
12/08/10 

 
REFERRED TO LAND USE & FINANCE COMMITTEES 

#276-10 ALD. FULLER, CROSSLEY, DANBERG, LINSKY requesting a review of 
guidelines for mitigation fund provisions to maximize the use of such funds on 
behalf of the city together with mechanisms by which the city can better track 
such funds to ensure they are used in a timely fashion. 

 
REFERRED TO FINANCE AND PROGRAMS AND SERVICES COMMITTEES 

#245-06 ALD. JOHNSON AND HESS-MAHAN requesting an amendment to the City 
Charter to require the Mayor annually to prepare and submit to the Board of 
Aldermen a long-term financial forecast of anticipated revenue, expenditures and 
the general financial condition of the City, including, but not limited to 
identification of any factors which will affect the financial condition of the City; 
projected revenue and expenditure trends; potential sources of new or expanded 
revenues; anticipated municipal needs likely to require major expenditures;  and a 
strategic plan for meeting anticipated municipal needs, to include, but not be 
limited to, any long or short-term actions that may be taken to enhance the 
financial condition of the City. 

 
  Respectfully submitted, 
 
  Leonard J. Gentile, Chairman 



#318-12



#318-12



#318-12



#318-12



#318-12



#318-12



#318-12



#318-12



#318-12



#318-12



#304-12



#304-12



#321-12



#321-12



 NEWTON CODE ONLINE – STREETS AND SIDEWALKS § 26-71 
 

Chapter 26 – page 21 

concrete wearing surface. Wherever required on driveway and driveway entrances, the wearing course shall be of 
greater thickness than the sidewalks, but in no case shall the gravel base be less than six (6) inches in depth. (Rev. 
Ords. 1973, § 19-89) 
 
Sec. 26-69. Heating wires in sidewalks and driveway entrances; permission; approval of plans; rules and 
regulations. 
 
 Upon petition of any owner of an estate, the commissioner of public works, may, after a plan therefor has been 
approved by the inspector of wires, grant permission for the installation of heating wires in sidewalks and driveway 
entrances in accordance with rules and regulations for such installations promulgated under the authority hereof by 
the commissioner of public works and approved by the board of aldermen and in accordance with such terms and 
conditions as the commissioner of public works shall see fit to impose for the protection of the general public and 
public property. The expense of such installation, including all necessary excavation and repaving, whether or not 
performed by the city, shall be borne by the owner of such estate. (Rev. Ords. 1973, § 19-90; Ord. No. 90, 10-6-75) 
 
Sec. 26-70. Sidewalk construction; when to be initiated by city. 
 
 (a) Whenever the city undertakes reconstruction of a public way which serves as either an arterial or collector 
roadway, such project shall include at the sole expense of the city, the construction of sidewalks at all locations 
within the project area where there are not existing cement concrete or bituminous concrete sidewalks, unless 
otherwise exempted under subsection (c). The word “reconstruction” shall be interpreted herein to mean any 
roadway improvement project which includes pavement reclamation or milling.  The terms “arterial” and “collector” 
in this and the following section, shall be interpreted to mean those terms as used in the standards of the American 
Association of State Highway and Transportation Officials or any similar organization. 
 
 (b) The city shall construct sidewalks at its sole expense subject to the availability of funding at all locations which 
are included on a list of sidewalk snow clearing routes published by the commissioner of public works pursuant to 
section 26-8A of these ordinances and where there are not existing cement concrete or bituminous concrete 
sidewalks, unless otherwise exempted under subsection (c). 
 
 (c) No sidewalks shall be constructed under this section at those locations where the commissioner of public  
works determines that construction of a sidewalk is not feasible due to steep grade, site constraints, lack of use, 
inadequate width of the public way right-of-way or public safety reasons. 
(Ord. No. S-324, 5-2-88; Ord. No. V-84, 6-3-96) 
 
Sec. 26-71. Sidewalk construction requested by owners. 

 (a) Whenever the owner of an estate abutting on a public way requests that a sidewalk be constructed abutting 
such estate, the city may construct such sidewalk.  The commissioner of public works shall receive the petitions of 
owners requesting the construction of sidewalks and shall prioritize them as follows: 
 

First priority: Requests for sidewalk construction 
 
(1) on any arterial or collector roadway where there are not existing cement concrete or bituminous concrete 

sidewalks; or 
 
(2) at any location that may be deemed by the commissioner of public works or the chief of police to be a 

potentially serious safety hazard for pedestrians; or 
 
(3) on any public way which is being resurfaced or reconstructed; or 
 
(4) on an established pedestrian route to a heavily used destination such as a village center, school, bus stop, 
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train station, or recreation area. 
 
Second priority: Requests for sidewalk construction at locations where sidewalks already exist on 
approximately fifty percent (50%) or more of the same side of the public way; 
 
Third priority: All other requests for sidewalk construction. 
 

 (b) The owner of the abutting estate shall pay fifty percent (50%) of the total cost of sidewalks constructed under 
this section in the following manner: 
 

(1) in the event that said fifty percent (50%) amount is five hundred dollars ($500) or more, it shall be assessed 
upon the owner of the abutting estate pursuant to G.L. c. 83, § 26, provided that nothing herein shall prohibit 
an owner from voluntarily prepaying said fifty percent amount; 

 
(2) in the event that said fifty percent (50%) amount is less than five hundred dollars ($500), it shall be paid by 

the owner prior to construction; 
 
(3) notwithstanding the provisions of (2) above, in the event that such a sidewalk is constructed together with a 

curbing installation pursuant to section 26-73(b), and the owner’s fifty percent (50%) share for the sidewalk 
and curbing costs totals five hundred dollars ($500) or more, it shall be assessed upon the owner of the 
abutting estate pursuant to G.L. c. 83 §26, provided that nothing herein shall prohibit an owner from 
voluntarily prepaying said fifty percent (50%) amount. 

 
 (c) For those requests for sidewalk construction which are prepaid, the commissioner of public works shall 
proceed with the construction, subject to availability of funding and in accordance with subsection (d).  For those 
sidewalk construction requests which are not prepaid, the commissioner, acting in accordance with subsection (d), 
shall periodically forward them to the board of aldermen for its consideration under the betterment laws. 

 
 (d) For those requests which are received prior to April 15 of each year, all actions by the commissioner of public 
works and the board of aldermen pursuant to subsection (c) shall be taken in accordance with the priorities assigned 
pursuant to subsection (a), provided however, that the commissioner of public works shall have the authority to act 
upon a First Priority request at any time, regardless of date received. 
 
 (e) Requests for replacement of an existing bituminous concrete or cement concrete sidewalk which is in good 
condition with a material which is different from the existing material shall not be approved unless (1) the 
replacement sidewalk would match the prevailing material of the existing sidewalks on the public way and (2) the 
owner pays the full construction costs to the city prior to construction or receives a permit from the commissioner of 
public works for a private contractor to construct the replacement sidewalk at the owner’s sole expense. (Ord. V-84, 
6-3-96) 
 
Section 26-72. Materials for sidewalk construction. 
 
 (a) All sidewalks hereinafter constructed shall consist of either bituminous concrete or cement concrete in 
accordance with the provisions of section 26-47(c). 
 
 (b) The material used at a particular location should match the prevailing material of the existing sidewalks on the 
public way, as determined by the commissioner of public works. (Ord. V-84, 6-3-96) 
 
Section 26-73. New curbing installation. 

 (a) Whenever the city undertakes reconstruction of a public way such project shall include the installation of 
curbing at those locations that the commissioner of public works determines to require curbing for the purpose of 
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public safety or drainage.  The installation of curbing pursuant to this subsection (a) shall be at the sole expense of 
the city. 
 
 (b) Whenever the owner of an estate abutting on a public way requests that curbing be installed abutting such 
estate, the city may install such curbing.  The commissioner of public works shall receive the petitions of owners 
requesting the installation of curbing and shall prioritize as follows: 
 

First Priority:  Request for curb installation 
 
(1) on any portion of an arterial or collector roadway, where there is not existing curbing; or 
 
(2) at any location that is deemed by the commissioner of public works or the chief of police to be a potentially 

serious safety hazard for pedestrians and/or motorists; or 
 
(3) to alleviate drainage or erosion problems, or where the steepness of the slope of the public way is 3% or 

greater. 
 

Second Priority:  Requests for curb installation at locations where curbing already exists on approximately fifty 
percent (50%) or more of the same side of the public way. 

 
Third Priority: All other requests for curbing installation, except at those locations where the commissioner of 

public works determines that such curbing would serve no public purpose. 
 

 (c) Whenever curbing is installed pursuant to subsection (b), the owner shall pay fifty percent (50%) of the total 
cost thereof in the following manner: 
 

(1) in the event that said fifty percent (50%) amount is five hundred dollars ($500) or more, it shall be assessed 
upon the owner of the abutting estate pursuant to G.L. c. 83 §26, provided that nothing herein shall prohibit 
an owner from voluntarily prepaying said fifty percent (50%) amount; 

 
(2) in the event that said fifty percent (50%) amount is less than five hundred dollars ($500), it shall be paid by 

the owner prior to construction, except as otherwise provided in section 26-71(b)(3). 
 

 (d) For those requests for curbing which are prepaid, the commissioner of public works shall proceed with the 
installation, subject to availability of funding and in accordance with subsection (e).  For those curbing installation 
requests which are not prepaid, the commissioner of public works, acting in accordance with subsection (e) shall 
periodically forward them to the board of aldermen for its consideration under the betterment laws. 
 
 (e) For those requests which are received prior to April 15 of each year, all actions by the commissioner of public 
works and the board of aldermen pursuant to subsection (d) shall be taken in accordance with the priorities assigned 
pursuant to subsection (b), provided however, that the commissioner of public works shall have the authority to act 
upon a First Priority request at any time, regardless of date received. (Rev. Ords. 1995, Ord. No. V-84, 6-3-96) 

#54-12



PUBLIC FACILITIES COMMITTEE REPORT 
Wednesday, March 21, 2012 

Page 4 
 

health.  There is a sink located in the garage on the property, which is not connected to any type 
of sewer or septic system.  The Health Department deems that the sink should be connected to a 
septic system or public sewer to dispose of the wastewater.   
 
 The Chairman added that he spoke with the Utilities Division of the Department of Public 
Works regarding the property.  The property owner has been reluctant to allow anyone access to 
change the water meter.  The water usage at the site has also been very low over the past couple 
of years.  There are also curtains in the windows of the garage, which raises the question of 
whether someone is residing in the garage.   
 
 Several Committee members voiced concern regarding granting the sewer extension 
without getting access to the garage to change the water meter.  It was suggested that the City 
turn off the water to the site until the water meter has been changed.   
 
 It was pointed out that the Inspectional Services Department is responsible for zoning 
enforcement and would be the proper department to notify if there is a question of whether 
someone is residing in the garage.  The Ward Alderman reminded the Committee that at the 
public hearing several neighbors voiced opposition of the possible development of this site.  It 
was pointed out that the building permit, which was issued for this property to construct a single-
family home was rescinded.  The property owner will have to petition for a zoning variance to 
build a single-family home on the site.   
 
 Verne Porter, VTP Associates, is the engineer for the project.  Mr. Porter has been inside 
the garage and assured the Committee that there was no one living in the garage.  The garage is 
currently the base of operations for a landscaping company.  The site has been a legal 
commercial garage since 1932.  The landscapers wash trucks on the site and the water runoff is 
running into a dry wall and running down into the street.  Mr. Porter added that he does not 
believe that the petitioner will proceed with the sewer extension if he does not receive a zoning 
variance for the site.   
 
 Ald. Lappin moved hold on the item in order to resolve the water meter situation and 
determine how to proceed with the petition.  The Committee voted unanimously to support the 
motion of hold.   
 

REFERRED TO PUBLIC FACILITIES AND FINANCE COMMITTEES 
#54-12 ALD. SALVUCCI, BLAZAR AND FULLER requesting the creation of a 

revolving fund into which 50% of all betterment income shall be deposited to be 
used exclusively for individual requests for betterments.  [02/02/12 @ 10:21 AM] 

ACTION: HELD 7-1 (Salvucci opposed) 
 
NOTE: The docketors are proposing the creation of a revolving fund to be used 
exclusively for betterments requested by property owners.  There is currently a betterment 
revolving fund, which was created for the purpose of funding individual betterments but is being 
used for betterments done in the course of street reconstruction projects.  The proposed revolving 
fund would be funded with 50% of all income collected from completed betterments.  The other 
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50% of collected income would continue to be used for betterments during road reconstruction 
projects.   
 
 Commissioner of Public Works Dave Turocy explained that the betterment funds are 
being used in accordance with the law.  It is more efficient to do curbing and sidewalk 
betterments during reconstruction.  It also allows the Public Works Department to install curbing 
during reconstruction without using Chapter 90 funds.  The sidewalks are installed at no cost to 
property owners during reconstruction projects.  Commissioner Turocy added that when curbing 
is installed at individual properties the road becomes compromised due to the breaking of the 
seam of the roadway resulting in quicker deterioration.   
 
 There are over two hundred property owners on the betterment request list.  The Public 
Works Department has not provided any individual betterments for the past ten years.  The 
Public Works Department hoped to address some individual betterments over the past summer 
but unfortunately was unable to get to any of them before the end of the construction season.  
The Public Works Department is looking at how to prioritize the betterments and determining the 
best way to stage betterments.  In addition, property owners can opt to hire a private contractor to 
install new curbing and/or a sidewalk.   
 
 Commissioner Turocy would like to pursue individual betterment requests for sidewalk 
installation.  One of the Administration’s goals is to make Newton more walkable and additional 
sidewalks would coincide with the walkability goal.  Commissioner Turocy stated that he is 
willing to work with the Committee to ensure that more betterments that are for individual 
property owners are done.  The Chair stated that he spoke with the Mayor regarding the docket 
item and the Mayor voiced support of the item.   
 
 The Commissioner suggested that the Committee consider raising the betterment 
assessment threshold from $500 to somewhere between $1,500 and $2,000.  If the threshold 
were raised, it would allow the City to get more money up front for the betterments, which in 
turn would enable the Public Works Department to get more betterments done.   
 
 Several Committee members requested the following information from the 
Commissioner of Public Works: 
 

 The exact number of people awaiting betterments for sidewalk and/or curbing 
 The estimated cost of addressing all requested betterments 
 How much money is needed to catch up with sidewalk repair 
 The estimated cost of the delayed sidewalk repair 
 The linear feet of sidewalk in disrepair and where are they located 
 What is the condition of the sidewalks 
 Information on the plan for the streets in the near future and how that dovetails 

with sidewalk repair 
 How much does it cost to install curb and repair the sidewalks as a block 

compared to doing them on an individual basis 
 Do other communities offer a betterment program 
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 Is it possible to offer the betterment program without offering the option to pay 
for the betterment over 20 years 
 

 A motion to hold the item until the requested information is available was approved 
unanimously. 
 
 The Committee adjourned at 8:55 PM.  All other items before the Committee were held 
without discussion   
 
  Respectfully submitted, 
 
  Anthony J. Salvucci, Chairman 
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